
Wow! I am amazed by all 
the good works done by the 
Rotarians in District 6630! 
So many events, so many 
passions, so many causes! 
Please look at our District 
6630 website and utilize 
this newsletter for infor-
mation on events in 
which you would like to par-
ticipate. As always in Feb-
ruary, our clubs have so 
many positive events to 
share! 

FOUNDATION GALA 
On Friday, March 3, at Hale 
Farm And Village, we will 
honor the clubs and individ-
uals for Foundation giving. 
Fifteen Clubs earned a Paul 
Harris Fellow  to award 
someone their Club found 
deserving. Many more 
clubs will be recognized 
with banners for their gen-
erosity. One club will be 
recognized as an All-Paul 
Harris Club! The Rotary 
Club of Northampton will be 
recognized as the first club 
in District 6630 to receive 
this distinction since the 
Rotary Club of Mantua in 
1982! Wow! 
The theme for the evening 
will be the 1850s. Casual 
wear is fine for this affair, 
but many folks will come in 
period costume. Two win-
ners will be chosen who will 
receive free conference 
registration! That is a $169. 
value!  

Generous Rotarians have 
donated awesome prizes 
and experiences which 
can't be purchased any-
where else! Clubs have 
joined in with tickets to their 
events. Clusters have made 
baskets. There will be 
something for everyone. 
Don't miss it! You can regis-
ter through 2/28. Tickets at 
the door will be $30. Regis-
ter now! 

DISTRICT NIGHT WITH 
CAVS  
On 3/14, we will have a fun 
night at a Cavs game. Tick-
ets are available by contact-
ing Stew Buchanan. A party 
will be held at the Cleve-
lander before the game. 
This is always a fun night! 
Cavs tickets are not easy to 
get anytime,  but getting to 
sit with your Rotary friends 
only happens once a year! 
Wow!  

The FOUR-WAY SPEECH 
CONTEST  
This year the District com-
petition will be held at Auro-
ra High School on April 8th. 
This year the contest has 
been expanded so more 
school champions can par-
ticipate. A club can sponsor 
a winner from each high 
school in their area. Please 
plan to attend this awesome 
Rotary event! 
 

DISTRICT CONFERENCE 
4/21-4/23 
The theme of our confer-
ence this year is 'Celebrate 
Rotary.' We are going to 
celebrate the 'Doing Good 
in the World' we do in our 
district. It is inspiring to see 
what has been accom-
plished and what is in the 
works!  
Registration will open by 
3/1. Anyone registering by 
3/22 will receive the early 
bird price of $169. This in-
cludes 2 luncheons, 2 din-
ners, admission to the Inter-
Act Carnival, and all pro-
grams. If you have not been 
to a District Conference, it 
is an eye opening experi-
ence!  

FUN WITH INTERACT 
CLUBS AT CARNIVAL  
The InterAct Clubs are put-
ting on a Carnival for Rotar-
ians Saturday afternoon. 
There will be games and 
prizes. Working with the 
youth has been my favorite 
Rotary experience. Helping 
our young people learn the 
values we share as Rotari-
ans is awesome stuff! 
 
SHOES FOR THE SOLE 
The InterAct Clubs, for their 
district fundraiser,  are  
collecting shoes for the 
people in Senegal. Many of 
these people never own a 
pair of shoes. Our InterAct 
clubs aim to change that. 
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Gently used and new ten-
nis shoes, sneakers and 
cleats are being collected 
by the students. A dollar 
per pair is being requested 
from the clubs to ship the 
shoes.  

Last year the InterAct clubs 
collected 6000 books and 
built bookcases for com-
munity children. We have 6 
new InterAct clubs this 
year, so I know there will 
be a pile of shoes at our 
conference! Wow! 

GET INVOLVED 
Every month I have the 
honor of sharing what Ro-
tarians are doing. I am so 
honored to have this posi-
tion. I would not be doing 
my job if I did not ask you 
to seek your passion. Rota-
ry had so much to offer. 
There are many willing 
people who are capable 
doers to make things hap-
pen. Share ideas, ex-
change plans, and take 
action! Someone shared 
the gift of Rotary with you! 
Don't leave the gift in the 
closet! Use Rotary to help 
make your world a better 
place! I hope to see you 
soon! Your Happy District 
Governor, Jim McKee, 
2016-17 

On Sunday, March 19, 2017, the 
Chagrin Highlands Rotary Club will 
hold our 25th annual pancake break-
fast at Orange High School (on Cha-
grin Blvd, just east 
of Lander Rd. )  from 9 am to 1 
pm.  The Chagrin Highlands Rotary 
covers Beachwood, Orange, Pepper 
Pike and Woodmere.  

This highly successful fundraiser 
benefits both our local and worldwide 
communities with proceeds going to 
projects that help people truly in 
need.   As a result of past Pan-
cake Breakfasts, the Chagrin High-
lands Rotary Club has been able to 

Chagrin Highlands Pancake Breakfast 
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fund numerous worthwhile projects 
including just about eradicating PO-
LIO in the entire world. 

Our members will be flipping both 
regular and blueberry pancakes, and 
providing sausage and pure Ohio 
maple syrup.  We will also have en-
tertainment and we welcome the pub-
lic including all Rotarians.  

Tickets can be purchased before or 
at the door for $8.00 for adults, $5.00 
for seniors and children under 
12.  Contact John Newburger at 216-
544-0102 for tickets and information. 
JUST COME AND HAVE A GREAT 
TIME. 

Governor’s Letter cont’d 

https://www.rotary.org/en/love-birds-links-rotarians
https://new.rotary.org/en/iron-lung-replica-educates-about-polio


News From North Summit Cluster 

The North Summit Cluster 
of Clubs (Cuyahoga Falls, 
Hudson Clocktower, Hud-
son, Northampton and 
Stow-Munroe Falls) have 
done it again.  They have 
completed their third clus-
ter grant in three years.   

The grants included: outfit-
ting a room at The Battered 
Women's Shelter in Akron; 
purchasing a van for the 
Students With A Goal 
(SWAG) after school pro-
gram for middle school and 
high school students from 
the Summit Lakes area in 
Akron; and the current pur-
chase of a fork lift for the 
food program at Open M in 
Akron. 

The cluster by pooling re-
sources in order to apply to 
Rotary International for a 
district grant, are able to 
make a difference for lives 
of people with special 

needs. 

By a Rotarian that cares... 
and appreciates all who 
are serving others. 

Pat Myers 
Assistant Governor 6630 

So far in 2017 Shelter Box has 
responded to 4 disasters in 
the world.  They have de-
ployed aide in Haiti, Niger, 
Cameroon and Syria/Iraq.  In 
addition, Shelter Box Opera-
tions are monitor wild fires in 
Chili and flooding in Peru. 
PROVIDING BASIC HUMAN 
NECESSITIES TO FAMILIES 
IN THEIR DARKEST 

HOUR.  Since 
2012, Shelter 
Box has been 
serving the 
refugees and 
internally dis-
placed people 
from the Syria 
Refugee Cri-
sis.  Millions of 
families have 
been affected 

in multiple countries, fleeing 
the sustained and terrible af-
termath of conflict. 
In the past 5 years, Shelter 
Box has helped over 9,000 
families with emergency shel-
ter and winterized gear and 
sent 4.8 million dollars in 
aid.  The need is ever present 
as families continue to be af-
fected and the conflict has no 
end in the foreseeable fu-
ture.  Shelter Box and its dis-
tribution partners. Hand in 
Hand for Syria and Relief Aide 
remained committed in sup-
porting any families in need.  It 

is all about helping families in 
their most desperate hour.   
DID YOU KNOW???   Follow-
ing the earthquake in Haiti in 
2010, Shelter Box supplied 
1/3 of the tended shelter pro-
vided to the 1 million Haitians 
made homeless by the cata-
strophic 7.0 earth quake.  
In addition, we have also what 
is called a Shelter box Kit. Our 
Shelter Box Kit contains a 
selection of materials, includ-
ing tool kits, ropes, fixings and 
heavy tarpaulins, that can be 
used to make emergency 
shelters, repair damaged 
buildings and create the foun-
dation for new homes.  The 
deployment of the kit is made 
after the assessment of our 
SRT members once we are in 
a country.  As for the Shelter 
Box and contents, we are 
continually in need of your 
support.  The cost of each 
box, shipping and deployment 
of our Response Team Mem-
bers remains at $ 1,000 dol-
lars.  This cost has gone un-
changed for the 11 years I 
have involved with Shelter 
Box USA. 
For more information, please 
contact PDG Jack Young, 440
-759-4000 or Jack1vil-
la@aol.com.  
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ShelterBox Update Feb 2017 

**EDITOR’S NOTE** 

BE SURE TO MOVE YOUR CURSOR 

OVER THE GRAPHICS OR PIC-

TURES FOUND IN THIS DOCU-

MENT… MANY OF THEM ARE LINKS 

TO VIDEOS, WEBSITES, PICTURES 

OR OTHER GOODIES 

District Rotarians 
Donate Fork Lift 

portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/551406cb-77bc-41f2-903e-25bbcaf5a66c/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/5b777627-417d-4753-9571-3254cf4f9da6/1/


The Rotary Club of Hudson 
Learns of the Partnership for Arts and Culture  
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Tom Schorgl, President & CEO of the 
Community Partnership for Arts & 
Culture located in Cleveland, recently 
detailed for the Rotary Club of Hud-
son his organization’s comprehensive 
strategy and goals for Northeast 
Ohio. CPAC is a nonprofit service 
organization offering competencies in 
public policy, business development 
and research. CPAC provides busi-
ness training and support to individu-
al artists as well as business assess-
ment and diagnostic services to non-
profit arts and cultural organizations. 

The CPAC objective of integrating 
arts with community led to a planning 
process to 

 Provide public access to arts and 
culture 

 Promote lifelong learning partner-
ships 

 Encourage charitable organiza-
tions to work together 

 Develop resources for the arts 
and culture community 

The initial focus of the Partnership 
was to determine the economic im-
pact of arts and culture on the com-
munity, including the effect on suppli-
ers to cultural groups. 

The strategy developed for the Part-
nership addressed capacity building 

and public policy leading to an Arts 
Entrepreneurs program and City 
Government Issue 31 for public sec-
tor funding. The City pledged 
$250,000 and the Partnership raised 
$750,000. And, a proposed tobacco 
excise tax in Cuyahoga County to 
establish an arts and culture issue 
recently received a 75% voter ap-
proval. The excise tax generates $15 
million annually. 

Schorgl holds BFA and MA degrees 
from the University of Iowa and an 
MFA from Miami University in Ohio. 
He is the recipient of the Indiana 
Governor’s Arts Award, the Cleve-
land Arts Prize’s Robert P. Bergman 
Award and the Ohio Citizens for the 
Arts’ William R. Joseph, Ohio Arts 
Advocacy Medal. 

For more information about the Com-
munity Partnership for Arts and Cul-
ture, please go to 
www.cultureforward.org.  

To learn of future Rotary Club speak-
ers and topics, please go to 
www.hudsonrotary.org.  

Port-Summit Rotary Club has begun 
the planning of their 2nd Annual Diz-
zy Duck Derby.  The Derby will take 
place at the Ellet Community Center 
on June 3rd (rain date of June 4th).  
Solicitation of donations has begun 
and ducks will begin being sold soon! 
We have also started planning for our 
Local Four-Way Speech Contest.  
The school districts that will be partic-
ipating are Springfield, Field, and 
Mogadore Local Schools, along with 
Ellet High School which is a part of 
the Akron Public School District.  The 
registration deadline is on March 6th, 
with our local contest taking place on 
March 23rd at the Mogadore High 
School.  

Port-Summit Duck Derby 

http://www.____________.
http://www.hudsonrotary.org.
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/2a4f4ba8-a23e-4e04-8ac2-dc7b397adeb0/1/
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/92176722:7Bz6AbbfN:m:1:995233325:00A67462C39C29E53CC0B5E334A6B73B:r


Dial “M” For Murder 

ing Elizabeth and for their partnership 
with Buckeye Schools." 

Rotary Youth Exchange (RYE) is a 
Rotary International student exchange 
scholarship program for students in 
secondary school. Since 1929, Rotary 
International has sent highly qualified 
young people around the globe to ex-
perience new cultures and be youth 
ambassadors of their local communi-
ties. Currently, about 9,000 students 
are sponsored by Rotary clubs every 
year. Rotary is a fully accredited mem-
ber of CSIET - Council of Standards for 
International Student Exchange: http://
www.csiet.org. 

VISIT http://rotarydistrict6630.org/
SitePage/youth-exchange FOR MORE 
INFORMATION  

Elizabeth Butler Wins Rotary Youth Exchange Scholarship 
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To celebrate 10 years since the 
Chartering of the Club and the estab-
lishment of its new Foundation, the 
Sunrise Club of Lakewood/Rocky 
River will have a Mystery Party on 
Saturday, May 20.   It will be a fun 
evening of sleuthing and trying to 
solve the mystery of committed the 
murder.   In addition to “clues” being 
presented by a local theatre group to 
attendees to help them identify the 
killer and details of the crime, there 
will be a silent and live auction, raf-
fles and side boards to raise money 
for the Club Foundation, which sup-
ports Community and International 
projects of the Club.  Focus of these 
projects is on the needs of families, 
Elderly and young people of the 
Lakewood and Rocky River.  Major 
benefactors are the Rocky River As-
sistance program and the Lakewood 
Charitable Assistance programs that 
provide food to needy families in their 
Communities. 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW FOR 
SATURDAY, MAY 20 FROM 6 TO 9 PM 
AT WEST SHORE UNITED UNIVERSAL-
IST CHURCH - BAKER HALL, 20401 
HILLIARD BOULEVARED, ROCKY 
RVER.   

THERE WILL BE A FULL COURSE SIT- 
DOWN DINNER AND OPEN BAR. THE 
COST IS JUST $75 PER PERSON OR 
$125 FOR TICKETS PURCHASED BY 
APRIL 1 WITH A PORTION TAX DE-
DUCTIABLE.   

TICKETS CAN BE PURCHASED ON 
LINE AT dcsvisiojd@gmail.com, OR 
STOP IN TO A MEETING OF THE 

CLUB ON WEDNESDAY MORNING AT 
7:30AM AT THE ROCKY RIVER CIVIC 
CENTER UMERLEY HALL BEHIND 
CITY HALL AT HILLIARD AND WEST 
210TH  

"As a Rotary Youth Exchange 

(RYE) Student, Elizabeth Whetstone, 
a junior at Buckeye High School, will 
spend a full academic year, 2017-
18, living with host families and at-
tending school in Brazil," stated Medi-
na Sunrise Rotarian Kent Morgan, 
Superintendent of Buckeye Local 
Schools. "Along with Elizabeth's high 
school principal Gabe Tudor, her par-
ents and the other students, we are 
very proud that Elizabeth has been 
selected to be the first RYE Out-
bound Scholarship student from 
Buckeye High School.  I have every 
confidence in her future success and 
believe that she will be a splendid 
representative of Buckeye and our 
community.  We would also like to 
express our appreciation to the Medi-
na Sunrise Rotary Club for sponsor-

portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/343fd4e5-0f64-4090-849e-97ce30d5750d/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/bfa278cd-cbd4-41d7-adb2-119021bad465/1/
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District 6630 Newsletter 
Policy 

Submit story suggestions to 
Mike Johns, Jr.  

at stonecut@sbcglobal.net.  
We accept article ideas about 
club and district successes, 

including fundraisers, publicity 
efforts, service projects, and 
membership drives. Please 
include descriptions, high-

resolution photos, and contact 
information in your email. Due 
to the high volume of submis-
sions, we cannot promise to 

feature your story.  
PLEASE USE “ARTICLE FOR 
DISTRICT NEWSLETTER” IN 

THE SUBJECT LINE 

Youth Challenge Rotary Donation Feb 4, 2017 

portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/c12a824d-153c-4f42-a6c3-9064dea71f43/1/
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/92176726:7Bz6AbbfN:m:1:995233325:00A67462C39C29E53CC0B5E334A6B73B:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/92176725:7Bz6AbbfN:m:1:995233325:00A67462C39C29E53CC0B5E334A6B73B:r
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/5224/Stories/donation-to-youth-challenge


TRC Akron’s 27th Chili Open 
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February 4, 2017 was quite a chilly 
day, but that didn’t stop over 500 at-
tendees from joining together for the 
27th annual Chili Open Golf Classic, 
presented by Wayne Homes.  The 
grounds of Hale Farm and Village in 
Bath, Ohio were transformed into five 
unique golf courses with 9 holes each 
that ranged from 65-125yards. Partic-
ipants also had a chance to take a 
shot at the hole-in-one and closets-to
-the-pin to win some great prizes!   

The day was a huge success and 
together we raised over $239,000 
benefiting the Akron Rotary Camp for 
Children with Special Needs. Funds 
from the event will help more than 
1,800 children to attend summer 
camp and year round respite pro-
grams which will help them build in-
dependence, social skills, and memo-
ries that last a lifetime.  Last year, 
Akron Rotary Camp provided over 
$180,000 in direct financial assis-
tance to campers and families in 
need. 

We are grateful to each and every 
one that contributed in some way.  
Thank you to all Rotarians that sup-
ported the cause by purchasing raffle 
tickets, sponsorships, camperships, 
donated prizes or volunteered their 
time.  We appreciate the continued 
support.  Thank you also to our two 
co-chairs, Julie Brandle and Rick 
Rockich for steering this event as 
well as other committee members for 
all your efforts and support. 

Mark your calendars to join us for 
Akron Rotary’s 28th annual Chili 
Open Golf Classic on February 3, 
2018! 

Amanda Warner 
Akron Rotary Camp  

is send a check for $25/- to RI District 
6630. In return, your name will be 
listed in the District Speech Contest 
program as a Friend of the 4 Way Test 
Speech Contest. You will also be enti-
tled to attend the District 4 Way Test 
Speech Contest, at no extra charge. 
This includes lunch and refreshments 
($15/- value). 

Truth vs Post-Truth Culture evolves, 
alternative meanings emerge. Does 
‘post-truth’ with lasting potential as a 
word of cultural significance, pose any 
problem to cherished Rotarian values? 
Rotary International’s 4 Way Test, is 
anchored in Truth. Truth not only mat-
ters but involves us all. Now more than 
ever, your support of the 4 Way Test 
Speech Contest, is the best way to 
insure the future! Let’s be friends! 

Peter DeSouza Tel: 330-671-8582 | 
Email: peter@violetorthodontics.com 
Chair, Rotary District 6630 4 Way Test 
Speech Contest 

Post-Truth & The 4-Way Test Speech Contest 

Would Herbert Taylor re-write Rotary 
International’s 4 Way Test if he 
learned that “post-truth” was 2016's 
international word of the year? Auro-
ra, OH, February 16, 2017 – “Post-
truth” is defined as “relating to or de-
noting circumstances in which objec-
tive facts are less influential in shap-
ing public opinion than appeals to 
emotion and personal belief.” The 
prefix “post-” in this case doesn't 
mean “after”. Katherine Martin, the 
head of U.S. dictionaries for Oxford 
University Press said “The final word 
of the year is meant to be one that 
captures the “ethos, mood or preoc-
cupations of that particular year and 
to have lasting potential as a word of 
cultural significance.” Does this mean 
Truth has lost relevance? Do Facts 
matter anymore? Is the 4 Way Test 
passé? 

On April 8, 2017 high school students 
from around North East Ohio will 
compete in our District 4 Way Test 
Speech Contest at Aurora High 
School. These young speakers will 
apply core Rotarian values to burning 
issues and problems of our time. 
They will sway us with facts, while 
appealing to our emotions and be-
liefs. All those who attend, will leave 
feeling inspired and optimistic about 
the future. 

The District 4 Way Test Speech Con-
test enables these young students to 
achieve their full potential, not just for 
themselves but for the benefit of all. 
This makes it worthy of support. Now 
you have an opportunity to do so by 
joining ‘Friends of the 4 Way Test 
Speech Contest’. If you are unable to 
attend, you can opt to be a Friend. 

How to be a Friend? (Please see fly-
er for more details) All you have to do 

News From TRC Westlake/Bay Village 

By Donna D’Amico  
2017 is starting off with 4 new mem-
bers of the Rotary Club of Westlake/
Bay Village.  “We are thrilled to have 
these great community leaders join 
our Rotary Club”, said Marie Marrali, 
chairperson the Club’s membership 
committee.   

portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/a7318ba8-cbbe-4731-be8e-0ff8789e7bd6/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/99781e0c-c067-4e22-a959-701204bb7f38/1/
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/96179318-1059-4668-be86-8bc6943b636a/1/
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On January 30th and 31st Dolores 
McCumbers and I were in Malagaon, 
India as part of a National Immuniza-
tion Team comprised of Rotarians 
from six states.  The city, predomi-
nantly Muslim, has many families 
who have refused to vaccinate their 
children.  We were there to provide a 
morale boast for the Rotarians, WHO 
and UNICEF workers and local 
health workers who have been toiling 
for years to eliminate the threat of 
polio in India.  A second reason was 
to demonstrate to those who were 
refusing the vaccine that it is im-
portant enough for us to travel 
around the world at our own expense 
to maintain India polio free.  We had 
quite a few successful conversions 
with one father explicitly saying he 
agreed because we had come so far. 

I would be very interested to share 
my experiences in India with your 
club at a time of mutual convenience.  
Please contact me at ZA-
BORSL@gmail.com to let me know if 
you would like me to make a presen-
tation. 

Yours in Service Above Self, 

Steve Zabor  

NID India 2017 

Check out this example from The Rotary Club of Medina Sunrise... 

Does Your Club Have a Business Card? 

Do you know Rotaractors who could bring new perspectives, ideas, and energy to your club? Have your 

members asked for a more flexible attendance policy or different membership types? Here are five 

ways to implement the new options for membership flexibility approved during the 2016 Council on Leg-

islation. 

• Change your meeting schedule — you can change the day and time your club meets, as long as 
your club meets at least twice a month.  
• Vary the meeting format — you can meet in person or online, or have a combination of both. Read 
how the Rotary Club of New York is teaming with the UN to host monthly breakfast meetings online. 
• Relax attendance requirements — while attendance is important, you can encourage members to 
give their time in different ways.   
• Offer different membership types — alternative types include family, junior, or corporate member-
ships. These members will only be considered active and counted toward your membership total if they 
pay RI dues.  
• Invite Rotaractors to be members of your club — you can reduce fees or relax the attendance poli-
cy for these members, as long as your bylaws reflect this. 
Visit www.rotary.org/flexibility to learn more and to access resources to help your club start applying 

these changes. If you’ve already made changes to help your club membership become more flexible, 

tell your story to fellow Rotarians on the Membership Best Practices Discussion Group.  

How Flexible are Your Membership Options? 

http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/92140579:TozCfYbNt:m:1:995598540:ACB932FCBD2FFF3296D7E77822497E66:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/92140579:TozCfYbNt:m:1:995598540:ACB932FCBD2FFF3296D7E77822497E66:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/92140580:TozCfYbNt:m:1:995598540:ACB932FCBD2FFF3296D7E77822497E66:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/92140581:TozCfYbNt:m:1:995598540:ACB932FCBD2FFF3296D7E77822497E66:r
http://echo4.bluehornet.com/ct/92140582:TozCfYbNt:m:1:995598540:ACB932FCBD2FFF3296D7E77822497E66:r
portal.clubrunner.ca/50069/Documents/en-us/8aecc62c-a54a-4f7a-9100-9abf34cac567/1/
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A Blast From the Past 

While doing some remodeling in our 
house, we stumbled upon a lot of old 
newspapers that were used as a sort 
of underlayment under some old lino-
leum. These papers were all from 
around 1946. This article was on the 
editorial page of the Cleveland Press 
on July 20, 1946. Given Rotary’s in-
terest in Polio, this might be of inter-
est for your newsletter. 

Neal Klabunde  

es are filled, the can either be picked 
up or brought to the district conference 
in April.  The Interact and Rotaract 
clubs are asking their sponsoring clubs 
to donate $1 per pair of shoes to help 
Yes! with the shipping costs from At-
lanta to Senegal.  Shipping costs for 

the shoes to 
be shipped to 
Atlanta have 
already been 
donated. 

Would your 
Rotary Club 
like to help 
collect?  We 
can use all the 
help we can 
get.  Please 
contact Bob 

Oborn at boborn@kentelastomer.com 
or 330-689-0485 and he will get you 
donation boxes to collect, or better yet, 
just bring the shoes in a bag or box to 
the district conference.  Last years’ 
service project was collecting books to 
be used at battered women’s and 
homeless shelters with over 6,000 
books to be collected.  We need help 
to make just as big of an impact this 
year as we did last year.  

Interact Service Project: Shoes for the Sole! 

Only two months left to collect! 

The Interact and Rotaract Clubs of 
Rotary District 6630 chose their ser-
vice project for the District Confer-
ence in April of this year.  Their pro-
ject is named “Shoes for the Sole”.  
They are collecting children and adult 
shoes that 
will be sent 
to Africa for 
a non-profit 
group called 
YES! Incor-
porated.  
Yes was 
founded in 
2005 and 
has collect-
ed over 
150,000 
pairs of shoes to be sent to Senegal, 
West Africa.  Shoes are a rarity in 
Africa, as children use crushed plas-
tic water bottle tied to their feet to 
protect them from parasitic diseases 
like Hookworm and strongyloidiasis  
that plagues million sand is common 
in undeveloped countries. 

Each Interact club is going to collect 
new and gently used but still service-
able tennis shoes, cleats, and  recre-
ation shoes.  Once the bags or box-

award was named in his honor and is 
awarded to those with outstanding Ser-
vice to Rotary and Scouting. 

For more information and membership 
information on this Rotary/Scouting 
International Fellowship, please con-
tact PDG Jack Young, Vice Chair of 
the Inter American Region (North, Cen-
tral and South Ameri-
ca)    Jack1villa@aol.com or 440-759-
4000. 

Fellowship of Scouting Rotarians 

The Fellowship of Scouting Rotari-
an's is continually looking for Rotari-
an's who were also in and or adult 
leaders in the Scouting Organiza-
tions. If you have been involved in 
Scouting and would like to continue 
your support to the Scouting Move-
ment and Rotary our fellowship team 
would like to hear from you. 

There will be a Fellowship of Scout-
ing Rotarian's booth in the House of 
Friendship in Atlanta in June.  In July 
of this year, the 2017 National Scout-
ing Jamboree will be held at the 
Summit locate near Beckley, West 
Virginia. 

It should be noted that Past RI Presi-
dent 1992-93 Cliff Dochterman was 
an active Boy Scout and member of 
the FSR.  The Cliff Dochterman 
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